
Parish Office  
Office staff:  Murray Harnan and  
  Uiesemaalii Holmes 
  Sarah Laurenson 
 
Office Hours: Tuesday 11am to 3pm 
 Wednesday to Friday 10am to 3pm 
75 Taranaki Street, Te Aro, Wellington 6011 
04 384 7695 / office@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Sitiveni Pouvalu (Custodian) 
027 724 9986 
 

Ministry Team 
Rev Utumau’u Pupulu, (Parish 
Superintendent) 
021 842 883/utumauu@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Rev Nicola Teague Grundy (10am Presbyter)  
021 274 1957 / 04 242 0176 
nicola@wesleychurch.org.nz 
... 
Rev Simote Taunga (Tongan Presbyter)  
021 033 3385/ simote@wesleychurch.org.nz 
 
Rev Sikeli Cawanikawai (Fijian Presbyter)  
021 207 6273/ sikeli@wesleychurch.org.nz 

 
 
 

Upcoming Services 
Sunday 17 July: 10am Service— Preacher: Nicola Teague Grundy 
Sunday 24 July: 10am Service - Preacher: Nicola Teague Grundy 

     Upcoming Rosters: 
Sunday 17 July 

Notices: Daphne Pilaar 

Readings: Melina Takau- 

  Samson 

Door Stewards: Joy Grove &  

  IsaTaulelei  

Morning Tea: Heger Family 

Flowers: Joy Grove 

 

Sunday 24 July 

Notices: Philippa Conway 

Readings: Sven Heger 

Door Stewards: Alan Dine & Hugh 

  Laurenson 

Morning Tea: Manuao Family 

Flowers: Fabie, Tae & Sosafina 

Next Sunday Reading: 
 
Amos 8: 1-12, Psalm 52,  
Col 1: 15-28, Luke 10: 38-42 

Meetings Coming Up: 
 
10am Leaders Meeting—Tuesday 
19th July 
 
Finance and Resources—
Wednesday 20th July, 7pm 
 
Parish Executive—Thursday 28th 
July, 7pm.  
 
Lower North Island Synod—5th 
and 6th August, Fielding 

www.wesleychurch.org.nz 

10am Congregation News 
Sunday 10 July 2022 



Events Coming Up: 
 
10+ group—Today we will be competing 
in two games of ten pin bowling. The first 
game will start at 4pm. Please be at 
Bowlarama, 52 Hall Street, Newtown by 
3:45pm. The cost will be $20. 
  
Mid-week lunch—Wednesday 13th July, 
12 noon, Park Kitchen, Park Road, 
Miramar.  Please book in with Nicola.  
Transport can be arranged for those who 
need it.  
 
Little Film Festival—The next film 
scheduled in this festival at Nagio Union 
Church is Little Miss Sunshine.  
This film will be screened on Friday 22nd 
July, Ngaio Union Church, corner Kenya 
Street/Crofton Road. Entry is by koha. 
There will be popcorn, mocktails and 
cushions! 
 
Crazy whist social night—Saturday 6th 
August, 6:30pm, in the New Hall.  A card 
game with a difference. Everyone is 
welcome, come and join in the fun! 
 

 
Other News: 
 
CWS donations —Thank you to 
everyone who made a donation 
towards Operations Rescue. Currently 
we have raised $690. If you would like 
to add to this, please put your donation 
in a envelope clearly marked for CWS. 
If you would like a receipt for your 
donation, please talk to Hugh 
Laurenson. 
 

Parish Administration— We are 
delighted to announce that as from 
Tuesday 12th July we have 
completed the appointment process 
for parish administration. 
Our office staff will be Murray 
Harnan, Ese Holmes and Sarah 
Laurenson.  Sarah’s role is a joint 
role with the Lower North Island 
Synod. We are delighted that we are 
able to work together with the 
synod. Sarah will be responsible for 
project administration for the parish 
and be the secretary for the Lower 
North Island Synod. 
 
Future of Touchstone— Due to 
rising production and distribution 
costs, the Methodist Publishing 
Board has indicated that from July 
2023 parishes will be charged 
$1.50 per printed copy of 
Touchstone.  
 
If you would like to continue to 
receive a printed copy of 
Touchstone, please let Nicola know 
so we can advise the Board of the 
number of copies we would like.  
We are happy to send copies of the 
paper to those who enjoy reading it 
and keeping up with the life of the 
church connexionally. The paper can 
also be accessed online at 
www.methodist.org.nz 

 Thank you for coming to our service!  
Please make sure you have our car pass on your dashboard.  

 
Bulletin Contribution 

If you have anything for the 
bulletin, please have it in to the 

office by Thursday 12 noon. 


